Operations Council

May 8, 2006

II.  Proposed Energy Management Committee
Carol reported that the district’s energy costs increase 15 percent each year, so the campuses are being asked to find ways to reduce energy costs.  Jim Duvall has agreed to chair an energy resource committee in fall 2006 to improve the college use of energy and resources.  Carol asked for suggestions for people who should serve on this committee.

Carol also wanted to know if the Operations Council can create a committee, or should College Council create this committee.  Terence Elliott and Frank Hernandez said the committee could be a sub-committee of the Operations Council.  Terence added that when Operations Council gives its report to College Council, the formation of the sub-committee should be reported and the committee’s findings should also be brought to College Council.

The following people were nominated to serve on the Energy Management Committee, to be chaired by Jim Duvall:


1)  Jon Celesia


2)  Alex Edwards


3)  Darlene Poe


4)  Francene Mowry


5)  Maria Machado


6)  James Eyestone


7)  Alex Edwards

There was discussion about having a student on the sub-committee, and it was felt that students were welcome, but not essential to this sub-committee in its initial meetings.   

Alex said the district has hired Chevron to provide an Energy Service Contract for the entire district.  Chevron’s energy proposal is to be submitted to the Governing Board, and the reduction in the cost of energy use should pay for all energy savings measures.  Chevron should have their work completed by the time the fall semester starts.  Generating solar energy is being proposed.

Terence said a lot of the equipment on campus is old and not energy efficient.  Some classrooms are left unlocked and students are using the rooms to watch things on the monitors, and then don’t turn the monitors off. 

CCC is the only campus that pays for all water used and doesn’t use a well.  Using well water to do the watering should be explored.  Alex said many institutions have an energy policy in place where all buildings heat to 68( and cool to 78(.  An energy policy should be considered though we have to be alert to some contractual issues with Local One.  

Plan of Action
Jim will contact people and form the Energy Management Committee, a sub-committee of Operations Council.

** Note:  Jim Duvall said Joe Ledbetter and Leverett Smith should also be on the committee.
